
 

September 29, 2020 

 

 

Wayne Rismoen 

Prospect Construction Inc 

116 23rd St SE 

Puyallup, WA  98372 
 

RE: Transfer of coverage under the Construction Stormwater General Permit   

 

 Permit number: WAR308085 

 Site Name:  South Park Pump Station 

 Location:  640 S Riverside Dr 

    Seattle, WA  County: King 

 Disturbed Acres: 0.7 
 

Dear Wayne Rismoen: 

 

The Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) received your Transfer of Coverage form 

for coverage under the Construction Stormwater General Permit. Our records have been updated to 

show Prospect Construction Inc as responsible for permit coverage effective August 15, 2020. 

Please retain this transfer of permit coverage letter with your Stormwater Pollution Prevention 

Plan (SWPPP) and site log book. These materials are the official record of permit coverage for 

your site. 
 

Ecology has approved use of electronic formats as long as they are easily produced on your 

construction site. A mobile friendly copy of the CSWGP permit, permit forms, and information 

related to your permit can be viewed and downloaded at www.ecology.wa.gov/eCoverage-packet. 

Please contact your Permit Administrator, listed below, if you would like to receive a hard copy of 

the CSWGP. 
 

Please take time to read the entire permit and contact Ecology if you have any questions.  

 

Electronic Discharge Monitoring Reports (WQWebDMR) 

This permit requires that Permittees submit monthly discharge monitoring reports (DMRs) electronically 

using Ecology’s secure online system, WQWebDMR. To sign up for WQWebDMR go to 

www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/permits/paris/webdmr.html. If you have questions, contact the portal staff 

at (360) 407-7097 (Olympia area), or (800) 633-6193/option 3, or email WQWebPortal@ecy.wa.gov. 

 

http://www.ecology.wa.gov/eCoverage-packet
http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wq/permits/paris/webdmr.html
mailto:WQWebPortal@ecy.wa.gov
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Ecology Field Inspector Assistance  

If you have questions regarding stormwater management at your construction site, please contact 

Mathew Kwartin of Ecology’s Northwest Regional Office in Bellevue at 

mathew.kwartin@ecy.wa.gov, or (425) 649-4484. 

 

Questions or Additional Information 
Ecology is committed to providing assistance. Please review our web page at 

www.ecology.wa.gov/constructionstormwaterpermit. If you have questions about the Construction 

Stormwater General Permit, please contact Josh Klimek at josh.klimek@ecy.wa.gov, or (360) 407-

7451. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Jeff Killelea, Acting Section Manager 

Program Development Services Section 

Water Quality Program 
 

 

 

http://www.ecology.wa.gov/constructionstormwaterpermit

